Hart County Board of Commissioners

August 2, 2010 Called Meeting DRAFT 
5:30 p.m.

The Hart County Board of Commissioners met August 2, 2010 at 12:00 p.m. at the Hart County Administrative & Emergency Services Center. Chairman Joey Dorsey presided with Commissioners Ken Brown and Dan Reyen in attendance. Commissioners RC Oglesby and Brandon Johnson were not present.
County Attorney Walter Gordon explained that the intergovernmental agreement with the City of Royston was calculated in error and has been revised to $358,400 to mirror the LOST negotiations based on the 2000 census.  He explained that the BOC needed to approve the revised intergovernmental agreement and approve the resolution calling for the SPLOST IV election.  He stated that the resolution calling for the election would need to include bonding of the SPLOST proceeds if the BOC desires to include that option.
Chairman Dorsey questioned if the bonding was not included in the SPLOST vote would the HCWSUA be able to bond on their own for their projects.  CA Gordon stated that the HCWSUA would have the ability to borrow funds on their own. Chairman Dorsey then voiced his concern that with the current issues facing the county, that the voters may not pass a SPLOST vote if the bonding were included.  

Commissioner Reyen stated that there was not a particular project that would require bonding right now other than potential water projects.  He also stated that water projects have used SPLOST revenues to leverage against grant funds which at this point we do not have any pending grants.  HCWSUA director Pat Goran explained that the HCWSUA does not currently have a water project that must be done right away with SPLOST IV proceeds and that the next area for water projects would probably be the Reed Creek area.

Jerry Canady and a representative from Merchant Capital commented on the subject. 

Commissioner Reyen then made a motion to approve the revised intergovernmental agreement with the Municipalities of Royston, Canon, Bowersville, and Hartwell.  Commissioner Brown provided a second to the motion and the motion passed 3-0.

Chairman Dorsey expressed continued concern with bonding of the SPLOST and pointed to the problems Franklin County has had with their bonding and the need to increase property taxes to pay for SPLOST bonds.

Commissioner Reyen stated that because we have no projects pending right now that require bonding and the fact that we have anti-industrial development/economic development movements in the community, he does not support including bonding of the SPLOST IV revenues in the election vote.
Commissioner Reyen then made a motion to approve the resolution calling for a SPLOST vote without bonding.  Commissioner Brown provided a second to the motion and the motion passed 3-0.

With no further action, Commissioner Reyen entered a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Commissioner Brown provided the second to the motion.  The motion carried 3-0.
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